
From: Diane Webber
To: Jake Belobaba
Subject: FW: Temp Policy Directive 20-13
Date: June 2, 2020 11:58:42 AM

See below
 
Diane
 

From: Lingwood, Allan LCRB:EX <Allan.Lingwood@gov.bc.ca> 
Sent: June 2, 2020 11:23 AM
To: Development Services <ds@ladysmith.ca>
Subject: Temp Policy Directive 20-13
 
Hello Jacob,
 
The LCRB released policy directive 20-13 empowering Liquor Primary, Food Primary, and
Manufacturer licence classes to apply for temporarily expanded service areas. I would be happy to
discuss further regarding the Ladysmith’s Opt-in or opt-out decision. If I can connect with a more
suitable person amongst your team, please let me know. Always happy to connect if there are
questions or concerns. Contact info below. Additionally, I have included the original email that went
out to local governments below my contact information. Please let me know if someone in your
team received?
 
Many Thanks,
Allan
 
Allan Lingwood
Manager, Local Government Liaison
Liquor and Cannabis Regulation Branch
Ministry of Attorney General
Victoria, B.C.
Phone: 250 208 9711
 
 

Hello,
 
The Liquor Control and Regulation Branch (LCRB) is aware of the significant ramifications the
pandemic has had on B.C.’s hospitality sector and we understand that with reopening efforts
underway, it is critical that licensees are supported in their needs to adhere to Provincial
Health Officer’s (PHO) direction and recommendations as they aim to resume operations.
 
As such, the LCRB has announced Policy Directive 20-13, that permits food primary, liquor
primary and manufacturing licensees to temporarily expand their service area footprint until
October 31, 2020.
 
Helping licensees increase their service area will allow them to decrease the density of
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patrons in their establishments and to continue to serve patrons while complying with PHO
orders and guidelines regarding physical distancing.
 
To support this directive, we have implemented an expedited process for the authorization
of temporary expansions to service areas. These temporary authorizations will be focused on
expanding licensee service areas only and will not increase currently approved
person/patron capacities or occupant loads. This will allow the LCRB to expedite approvals
while mitigating any public safety risks or local government requirements. Licensees will still
be subject to any PHO orders requiring reduced occupancy loads and must also comply with
all local bylaws and health and fire regulations.
 
Licensees will be able to submit applications for Temporary Expanded Service Area
Authorizations via our online portal at no charge. This user-friendly online system will
ensure information is gathered from licensees efficiently and will enable faster processing
times.
 
We understand that some local governments may want applications in their jurisdiction
approved as soon as possible, while others may want an opportunity to review individual
applications more extensively. Therefore, the LCRB is offering the following two options for
local government input into the temporary authorization application process for liquor
primary and manufacturer licensees:
 

1.       Local governments may provide one pre-approval to cover all liquor primary and
manufacturer establishments within their jurisdiction who may apply for an
expanded service area.
 
Considerations:

·         This will enable the fastest processing of applications in your
jurisdiction.

·         You will not have an opportunity to see individual requests before they
are approved by the LCRB.

·         Applicants will be required to disclose that they have met all local
government requirements when applying.

·         You will receive notice when the expanded service area is authorized
by the LCRB.

·         If you have wish to use this expedited process but have specific
concerns, please contact the LCRB immediately.

 
If you choose this option, please send confirmation directly to our local government liaison,
Allan Lingwood, at Allan.Lingwood@gov.bc.ca so that your pre-approval can be recorded in
our system.
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2.       Local governments may choose to review and approve all individual requests for

liquor primary and manufacturer expansions prior to licensees submitting their
applications to the LCRB.

 
Considerations:

·         This will increase the time required for businesses to begin operating
their expanded areas.

·         You will have the ability to determine what information you require
from applicants seeking your approval, and to withhold approval if you
have concerns.

·         If you approve the application, you will be asked to provide written
approval directly to the applicant (email is sufficient). The applicant
will be required to include this information with their application to the
LCRB.

·         You will receive notice when an expanded service area is authorized by
the LCRB.

 
Please note: This is the default process. You do not need to contact LCRB if you wish to follow
this process.
 
Local governments who choose to review/approve all individual requests will be required to
provide written approval to each applicant (via letter or email) prior to submission, with the
following information:
 

1.                   Establishment name
2.                   Licence number
3.                   Establishment address
4.                   Local Government’s confirmation of “no objection”
5.                   Permission to use publicly owned spaces, if applicable
6.                   Comments, if any.

 
Since food primary establishments are not generally required to obtain prior local
government approval to expand their service areas, the LCRB will continue to process food
primary requests for expanded service areas without requiring local government approval.
Food primary licensees are responsible for following all local bylaws and for obtaining any
permits as required by their local government. You will receive notice when an expanded
food primary service area is approved by the LCRB.
 
Finally, it’s important to note that the LCRB will not require evidence from licensees ensuring
they have appropriate permissions (including the use of publicly owned spaces like parking
lots, sidewalks, etc.) from local governments, if their local government has selected the



blanket-approval approach. It is the responsibility of the licensee to ensure they abide by all
local bylaws and acquire any necessary permits. However, all applicants will be required to
affirm through an online disclosure that they have met all local government requirements.
 
Please quickly decide your local governments approach and either communicate your
decided administrative process to the LCRB, or the licensees and applicants that will be likely
reaching out to you soon.
 
The LCRB will also continue with its end-to-end review of the existing permanent structural
approval process, with the goal of streamlining and modernizing the process, making future
applications more straightforward and aligned with today's business needs.
 
We look forward to continuing to work with you to ensure B.C. businesses have the support
they need during this challenging time.
 
If you have any questions, please contact our local government liaison, Allan Lingwood, at
Allan.Lingwood@gov.bc.ca.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Mary Sue Maloughney                                                
Assistant Deputy Minister and General Manager               
Liquor and Cannabis Regulation Branch                               

Ministry of Attorney General
 
 
 
Allan Lingwood
Manager, Local Government Liaison
Liquor and Cannabis Regulation Branch
Ministry of Attorney General
Victoria, B.C.
Phone: 250 208 9711
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